Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Monday June 17th.2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.S.Cutts
Mr.D.Roper (BDC)   Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)
Apologies:  
Mr.B.Coe Mr.S.Fidler    
Public Participation A member of the public reported that following the incident reported at the previous meeting a dog that had been causing problems was now being muzzled.
a) Police Report the website indicated that there had been nine crimes recorded in April.
b) County Council and District Council Reports Mrs.Holland had nothing to report from BDC. Mr.Roper said that repair work had started on the NDR roundabouts involving signs, kerbs and white lines.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Mr.Fidler had reported that the engine testing facility should be back in operation by mid July.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:





Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting
3. Minutes of the May meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the “dogs on a lead” sign for Newton Park had been ordered, the developers of land adjacent to the NDR had been in touch and would be in contact again once their proposals were more advanced, Ivy had been removed from the church wall and a further plot had been reserved in the cemetery. Mr.Roper would identify which planning officer would be dealing with the proposals next to the NDR so he could be invited to a future meeting.
5. Vice Chairman Mrs.Rodgers was re-elected for 2019/20

6. Planning No objections were raised to a garage at 204 Manor Road, a dwelling at Plot 4 adj. to 80 Newton Street and an extension at 8 St.Mary’s Close.

7. Bus Stop on A140 It was agreed that the Clerk should write to Sanders to establish whether their services on the A140 would use a bus stop if one were to be established near to the junction of the A140 and Manor Road.

8. Correspondence Following complaints the Clerk would write to three tenants asking for improvements or their tenancies would be reviewed at the next meeting.  NCC had written to confirm that the Parish Partnership scheme for small highway improvements would continue for 2019/20. T.T.Jones had written recommending that a street light in Coltishall Lane be replaced as it was beyond repair. This was agreed.
9. Accounts passed for payment








E-On


Street light electricity (inc.VAT)

£219.07
J.Graves

Salary
(inc.PAYE) and expenses

£557.19
Norse


Grounds Maintenance
(inc.VAT)
£844.52
T.T.Jones

Electrical Testing (inc.VAT)

£361.78
Came & Co.

Parish Council Insurance


£919.64
M.Medler

Horsham Park rent (1/2 year)

£211.00

E-ON


Electricity Council Office (inc.VAT)
£25.80
10.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







The Clerk would report damaged bollards on Manor Road near the crematorium. Kerbs needed resetting near 33 Waterloo Close. Anglian Water would be contacted regarding a barrier remaining opposite the church. The hedge over the priory wall needed attention. A hedge in back street needed cutting back. Mr.Wilks would inspect the churchyard wall and report to the next meeting. Mr.Cushing would make enquiries about soil to fill dips on Swan green and report to the next meeting. An overhanging tree  opposite the Black Swan would be reported by the Clerk. The PCC would be contacted about the height of the boundary hedge in West Street which needed reducing for effective maintenance.
11. Next Meeting  July 15th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.

